NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on May 2, 2022 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 4:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, Robert Leavitt and David Irvine, Treasurer Daysha Morell and Superintendent Bruce Harper present.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 28, 2022 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Reorganization:

Commissioner Leavitt nominated Bruce Clark as Chairman, seconded by Commissioner Irvine; so voted.

Commissioner Leavitt nominated Bruce Harper as Superintendent seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Leavitt nominated Daysha Morell as Treasurer, seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to pay the Engineering bill from Tata and Howard in the amount of \$27,126.97, seconded by Commissioner Leavitt; the vote was unanimous.

The PFAS work at the former DPW site on Richardson Road has been delayed for several weeks.

The Groton Road water main bid has been advertised and will be awarded on May 18, 2022.

Shut off notices will be going out on May 15, 2022.

Our next Meeting will be held on June 20, 2022 at 4:00 p.m.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to adjourn at 4:45 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Leavitt; the vote was unanimous

Respectfully Submitted.

Robert my Leavith

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk